Lodge Lane Regeneration Group

Notes of Meeting held at St. Clement’s Church

20th August  2007, 6.30 – 8.30 pm.

Present:  Leni Cruickshank  (Chair)        John Alcock

                Laura Johnson                         Ben Wykes
                Jon Kwao                                 Steve Vine

               Jane Warhurst                          Griff Parry (part of time)
Apologies:  Saad Alshukri, Ruth, Danny
1. Corrections to Minutes of 6th August  

              Present - Daniel not David Vine was present

              Library 1 day display – the drawings were clear, but handouts were missing.

              Group Responsibilities – Saad had commented that he did not work for the street traders/businesses. He was also a board member for North West Tenants and Residents Association ( NWTRA) and a board member on Merseyside Residents Network.

              It was agreed that the role of “Grants Officer” be changed to “Fund Raiser” and that this role be shared by Richie Loram and Saad Alshukri.
2. CPO Notice of Decision, Picton.

              Jane said this had taken some time to reach the group because it was addressed to St. Clement’s Church. Griff agreed to write to the DCLG to say his address was the correct LLRG one. There were no plans attached to the letter and it was agreed that Griff should write to request these within the 6 week period.

                                                                                              Action Griff
3. DC8 Board matters

             Correspondence had been received by Leni. He would read it and let the group know what it was about for the next meeting.

                                                                                             Action Leni
4. Correspondence with Jack Coutts
             (Griff now absent) John and Leni read out parts of the correspondence between Griff and Jack, in particular an e-mail dated 17/8/07.

It explained that a meeting should be postponed with Alan Hardbattle of Wellcare and that a copy of a summary report of the consultation exercise would be sent to Griff. A costing exercise was being carried out on behalf of the Library service to allow Councillors to make a decision on whether to keep the existing library or rent replacement space in the new development. Jack said a decision on the best deliverable option was needed.

             Information from Planning had indicated that Section 106 money was only directed to open space provision, not other desirable community uses. John said he would check this out with the work being done on Planning Gain.

                                                                                            Action John

It was agreed that LLRG must do its best to ensure the Library is used by more people. Notices could be put in the library asking people to use the LLRG web site, and the web site could ask people to make more use of the library. Check to see if there is a Friends of the Library group.
                                                                                           Action Leni/Ben
When the costing information is ready, a public meeting should be called, and the information put on the web site.  
                                                                                           Action Leni/Ben
The Picton Councillors should be asked if they would support a meeting at the end of September.                                       

                                                                                          Action Griff
5. Lodge Lane Renewal Area Community Engagement Framework

                    Jack Coutts had sent a proposed method of consultation to LLRG in February, and this was presented to the meeting. It was agreed that the proposals should be taken forward, and that Griff would reply to Jack positively.
                                                                                         Action Griff
6. Quick Save

                    It was suggested that Wetherspoons were interested in the building. Leni would ask Councillors.

                                                                                         Action Leni

7. LHT Homes for Sale

                    The brochures were thought to be good, the Aspen Grove house fine. The group supported the development. Griff to write to LHT saying we hoped it would be successful.

                                                                                         Action Griff

8. Policing

                    Quad bikes were a problem. Leni would try to track down the culprits and let the Police know.  
                                                                                         Action Leni
9. Service Delivery

                    Leni said that road sweepers were not cleaning streets over their full length and width. He had watched them missing parts of Wordsworth Street. He suggested that Griff should write to Jack Coutts to ask if the cleaners were performing according to their contracts.

                                                                                          Action Griff

10. Planning Application for Project 8

                    Comments had been received from LLRG members, and it was agreed that no objections would be made to the application.

11. Date of Next Meeting

                    17th September 2007, 6.30 at St. Clement’s. 
